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TIME: 
PLACE: 
PRESENT: 

7:30 P.M. 

Centerville City Council 
Work Session Meeting 

August 16, 1999 

Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 
Mayor Sally Beals 
Deputy-Mayor James Singer 
Councilmembers: J. V. Stone 

James Reppert 
C. Mark Kingseed 
Douglas Cline 
Susan Lienesch 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Gregory Hom 
Assistant City Manager Judith Gilleland 
Director of Public Works Steve Weaver 
City Planner Steve Feverston 
Assistant to the City Manager Kelly Fackel 

Mr. Hom reviewed for Council a request received from the City of Mason asking for 
Centerville's financial support for continued lobbying efforts by Attorney Paul Tipps to represent 
Cities on annexation issues before the State Legislature. The City of Mason is asking several 
Cities throughout the State for a contribution of$1,000.00 to defray some of the expenses. The 
majority of Council concurred to support the City of Mason in their request. Mayor Beals 
reviewed conversations she has had with Ohio Municipal League Executive Director Sue Cave 
relative to the timetable for annexation issues to be discussed. 

Mr. Hom outlined a request received from the City of Dublin asking for Centerville's 
assistance to join them in their efforts to have the courts nullify the recent passage of House Bill 
283. This bill severely restricts and limits Ohio Municipalities in their efforts to control and 
administer public rights-of-way within their boundaries. The City of Dublin will be pursuing 
assistance from other Cities throughout the State. Council concurred that the City of Centerville 
offer their support to the City of Dublin in this endeavor. 

Mr. Hom reviewed a request from Head Golf Professional Patrick Bayley that the City 
purchase items he brought with him. Perhaps these items can be used in operations at The Golf 
Club at Yankee Trace. Mr. Hom suggested that an inventory be performed through an 
independent audit. The majority of Council concurred with Mr. Bayley's request, if these items 
can be purchased at cost and the procedure has the Municipal Attorney's approval. 

Mr. Hom advised that the second phase of the exterior property maintenance survey will 
take place in the area south of Franklin Street, north of Spring Valley Road, east of State Route 
48 and west of Johanna Drive/Clareridge Lane. 
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